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The Purpose Statement for the First 
Presbyterian Church of Marshalltown 
G Growing in Christ through worship.  
R Reaching out in fellowship . 
A Affirming faith through discipleship . 
C Caring for the lost through evangelism.  
E Embracing others in mission and ministry . 

Meet Our Newest Members 
On December 30, 2012 we welcomed two new 

members.   
 
Bill Eilers  comes to us with his reaffirmation of 

faith.  Bill is retired and 
lives at the Veteran’s 
Home.  He is an artist and 
enjoys photography and 
designing greeting cards.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Elizabeth “Liz” 

Smuck  comes to us 
through her confession of 
faith.  She and her 
husband live in 
Marshalltown.  She 
worked at K-Mart for 23 
years and is now retired.  
She enjoys reading. 

 

 

 

Lenten Breakfasts Begin 

In just a few weeks, we will again be observing 
another season of Lent.  There will be fellowship 
and worship service every Wednesday morning in 
the same format as last year.   

The theme for this year is to let our “Light” shine 
throughout our community. 

Breakfast will start at 6:30 a.m. with a 
message following the meal with everything to 
be completed by 7:15 a.m.   

The churches who will host the breakfasts this 
year include: 

Feb. 13, First Presbyterian Church 
 101 S. Center Street 
Feb. 20 First Un. Methodist Church 
 202 W. Main Street 
Feb. 27 St. Henry’s Catholic Church 
 211 W. Olive Street 
March 6, St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 11 W. Linn Street 
March 13, Central Christian Church 
 300 W. Main Street 
March 20,  Our Savior Lutheran Church 
 3001 S. 6th Street 
March 27,  Trinity Lutheran Church 
 1011 S. 3rd Avenue 
We invite all in our community (especially 

members of our congregations) to attend these 
brief fellowship services. 
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The Emergency Food 
Box  invites you to designate 
Super Bowl Sunday, 
February 3, 2013, as 
"SOUPER BOWL" Sunday. 

"Souper Bowl " Sunday 
glorifies God by providing 
help to persons needing 

food. Folks are each encouraged to give a can of 
soup or donate the cost of a can of soup as they 
leave worship on Super Bowl Sunday--collected by 
youth in kettles from the church kitchen! 

A Youth Fellowship Group in Columbia, S.C., 
started this nationwide program in 1990.  Monies 
raised are to be used locally.  Funds raised in 
Marshall County could be designated for the 
Emergency Food Box (P.O. Box 391, Marshalltown, 
Iowa 50158).  If you would like more information, 
please call Ada Brown at 641-485-0002 or Jackie 
Patterson at 641-482-3460. 

Youth are encouraged to support the Souper 
Bowl by bringing a can of soup to their February 
youth event. 

Thank you for considering this way to help the 
Emergency Food Box help those in need of food. 
 

Jackie Patterson & Ada Brown
  Co-Chairs, Emergency Food Box Board

 
 

 
It’s Quilting Time 

Again 
UPW quilting sessions began 

in January, and will continue on Wednesdays thru 
February in the Lower Lounge 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.  Each 
one coming is to bring a can of soup to share at 
lunch.   

We make children's quilts as a Mission Project.  
Cotton fabric can be donated for these.  If you can 
iron, tie knots, cut fabric, or sew we can use you.  
We have great fellowship and invite you to come 
one day or every time...all day or a couple hours 
the days you can come.   

Contact Linda Moore 751-1871 or Shala Ludley 
752-6894 with any questions. 

 

 
 

Olde Tyme Hymn Sing 
Join us at First Presbyterian 

Church, 101 S. Center Street in 
Marshalltown for an "Olde Tyme 
Hymn Sing"  on Sunday, February 
10, at 6:00 p.m. and sing your 

favorite hymns, led by director Mike Gerbo.  Mr. & 
Mrs. Alan Mullikin will be the guest singers for the 
evening. The cost is free. Refreshments will follow the 
program.  Call the church at 753-5929 if you need 
transportation.  
 

 

Alternative Gift Fair 
 

Sarah Circle wants to thank 
you for your very generous 
support of the 2012 Alternative 

Gift Fair.  $3,266 was sent to 
Church World Service--given 

for animals that provide food and multiply to be 
sold, for literacy classes and school kits to 
enhance education, for items to provide clean 
water and to assist with agricultural endeavors, 
for emergencies and disaster recovery, and to 
supplement nutrition.  From the multitude of our 
blessings we have made a difference in the lives 
of those around the world that struggle to 
survive.  

Plan ahead for next Christmas (or other special 
events) as in November, 2013, Sarah Circle plans 
to again offer a way to buy alternative gifts.  These 
gifts will provide for someone in need rather than 
giving another material item to those of us who 
have plenty of "things."   
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This month we have 

been continuing to learn 
about God’s plan to bring 
a Savior to us all.  John 
the Baptist visited us and 
told us to prepare for the 
Savior. We learned of 
the travelling Mary and 

Joseph had to do (70 miles!) and that God sent 
Jesus for everyone.  One way we know this is that 
He sent the angels to tell dirty, smelly, low-paid 
shepherds the GOOD NEWS first.  The kids even 
made some sheep and played shepherd games. 

Thank you to the Elizabeth Circle. Because of 
their generous donation, a new building game, 
“Contraptions” should be arriving soon.  Thank you 
also to Jon Rottink for putting together the 
Wednesday Club video.  If you haven’t seen it, ask 
one of us and we can email it to you. As always, 
when you see our fantastic volunteers, please 
thank and encourage them. Our volunteers for 
January were:  Bus driver Orlyn Langenbau.  Bus 
riders: Marylou Beckmann, Joan Gerbo, Fran 
Smith, and Marcus Henze.   Snack providers: 
Marylou Beckmann,  Carole & Bert Permar, Lyn 
Rakowicz, and Fran Smith.  Helpers: Doug 
Bacon, Marylou Beckmann, Joan Gerbo, Carole 
Permar, Chad Pietig, Fran Smith, and Cindy 
Wise. And Youth Helpers: Marcus Henze, Ellen 
Podhajsky, Peter Wilkinson,  and Sam 
Wilkinson.  Special thanks to Darrell Meyer  for his 
special guest appearance as John the Baptist. 
 ---Michelle Wilkinson  

 

Financial Report for December 
 
December ‘12             Actual   

Regular Offerings    37,672.00  
Other Receipts  1,427.99  
Total Receipts    39,099.99  
 
Year to Date:  
Regular Offerings   355,497.23  
Other Receipts        8,137.14 
Total Receipts     363,634.37  
Total Expenditures                      (341,569.71) 
Net Receipts–Expenditures  22,064.66   
Beginning Cash Balance     21,989.20  
Ending Cash Balance   44,053.86    
 

 

PWC News   

The Presbyterian Women will meet 
Thursday, February 7, for a dessert 
meeting in Fellowship Hall.   

Elizabeth Circle  will meet at 
1:30 p.m. on Thursday, February 14, 
in the Lower Lounge.  Verdel Vajgrt 

will lead the lesson, Marylou Beckmann will 
provide devotions and the hostesses are Bonnie 
Bradbury and Jan Stubbs. 

Sarah Circle  will meet at 9:15 a.m. on Tuesday 
morning, February 19, in the Lower Lounge. All 
women are welcome! 

PWC Board will meet Tuesday, February 26, 
at 9:00 a.m. in the Lower Lounge. 
 

 

	�������������������
Church Women United will not meet in 

February. 
 

 

2012 HOC STATISTICAL REPORT  
Soup Kitchen: 19,908 meals served with an average 
of 55 meals per night. 
Shelter: 396 people were provided shelter with each 
staying an average of 9 nights. 
Supply Closet: An average of 531 households was 
served each month. 
Back to School: 909 students were assisted to begin 
school with the needed supplies. 
Christmas: 1090 people were adopted representing 
267 families. 

It is important that each one of these statistics 
represents a person created and loved by God. 
Every time you volunteer your time and make a 
financial contribution, you make it possible for  
House of Compassion to share our faith in Christ 
with practical gifts of love. 
 
 

Jonathan’s House for Orphans, 
Sibut, Central Orphan Republic 

January has been a difficult month for the 
orphanage in CAR.  On December 10, 2012, an 
alliance of three armed rebel groups called 
Seleka (Sango language word for Alliance) in 
northern CAR attacked and took control of a 
northern town.  In the coming days, many of us 
watched closely as they moved south towards 
Bangui, the capital city.  The rebels took control 
of every town on their way to Bangui with little 
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resistance from the poorly trained and ill equipped 
army of the Central African Republic.  Sibut holds 
a strategic position because it is the first major 
town north of Bangui.  The rebels would have to 
pass through Sibut to get to Bangui.   

During the week of December 24, we made 
the decision to evacuate the orphans and staff to a 
safe location at a house in the country outside of 
Sibut. On the morning of December 29, the rebels 
came to Sibut and overtook it without a shot being 
fired.  Looting and damage to buildings in Sibut 
has been rampant, and the rebel occupation of 
Sibut continues as of January 20.  Because the 
rebels disabled the cell phone tower in Sibut, there 
has been no contact from the orphanage staff for 
over three weeks.  Fortunately, a power sharing 
peace agreement was reached between the rebels 
and the government in mid-January and Bangui 
still remains under the control of the government.  
Implementation of the peace agreement has been 
slow.   

Travel between Bangui and Sibut still remains 
impossible due to the rebel occupation.  It is likely 
that the orphans and staff are living under difficult 
conditions at the safe house.  Access to 
necessities such as food, clean water, and 
medical care is a concern throughout the rebel 
occupied areas.   Most foreign humanitarian aid 
workers have been evacuated from the area until 
the rebel occupation ends.  Looting of food 
warehouses in the north has occurred.     

During this time, I believe that we are called to 
pray.  This is a time to grow our faith, trust in the 
Lord, and be thankful that He is the Lord of all 
things, including the orphanage in Sibut.  We do 
not know the living conditions of the orphans or 
the staff, or the physical condition of the 
orphanage.  What we do know is that the Lord has 
a plan for the six orphans that He has sent to us.   
These include Abou, Abagail, Badouin, Rodrigue, 
Jericho and Osbor.  Prior to coming to live at the 
orphanage, Osbor (age 6) was going from house 
to house to ask for food and shelter.  He was 
afraid to come to live at the orphanage and he ran 
away each time the orphanage staff approached 
him.  Fortunately, he asked to come to live at the 
orphanage on the day before the rebels arrived in 
Sibut.  I do not know how Osbor or the other 
children would have endured the rebel occupation 
on the streets of Sibut.  Fortunately, we serve an 
awesome God who loves these children.   
Thankful,  ---Carter Strand  

 

 

Luke’s Ministry Message  

Meningococcal Meningitis 
�

Meningococcal Meningitis is a form of 
Meningitis caused by a specific bacterium known 
as Neisseria Meningitis.  This causes an 
inflammation of the membranes (meninges) 
around the brain or spinal cord. 

Meningococcal Meningitis starts like the flu 
with a sudden onset of flu like symptoms with 
intense headache, fever, sore throat, nausea, 
vomiting, and malaise.  Unlike flu, a stiff neck and 
intolerance of lights are frequent symptoms.  
Within hours, the first symptoms of the disease 
can progress to delirium, coma or convulsions, 
and invade the bloodstream, setting off body-wide 
infection that attacks organs and can cause 
circulatory collapse, a hemorrhagic rash and 
gangrene. 

At the first suspicion of the disease, the case 
must be treated as a medical emergency.  The 
diagnosis is made by examining the fluid obtained 
through a spinal tap. 

The disease is highly contagious.  It is spread 
by a cough, sneeze, a kiss or a drink from a 
contaminated cup. 

It has a high mortality rate of 15-50% if not 
treated, and a proportionate number of victims 
are children or young adults. 

Treatment is with hospitalization and 
antibiotics.  Prevention is by improved hygiene 
and vaccination of particularly susceptible people.  

The Federal Health Advisory Board panel 
recommends that college freshmen be informed 
about the disease and the availability of the 
vaccine, which is effective against most of the 
strains that infect college students.  The vaccine 
is effective within a week or two.  Check with your 
medical doctor prior to entering college. 
 

 
 

 ----our faithful workers 
at the House of 
Compassion during the 
month of January: 
Carolyn Bell,  Clyde 

Evers,  Ed Jackson, Darrell Meyer,  Brenda 
Miller,  Estelle & Jim Perkins, Edith Rankin, 
and Carolyn Wilkinson.  
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Thank you all for the sharing 
on the death of Floyd; the cards, 
calls, memorials, hugs and 
expressions of caring and love.  
This is a great church family. 

---Nathalie Lynch & Family 
Dear Dee Daniels & Presbyterian Carolers, 

We want to thank all the carolers who 
participated in the Holiday Stroll this year!  It was 
so much fun to have your group make the Stroll so 
much more festive.  We hope you can make plans 
to join us again this year. 

Sincerely,  ---Jenny Etter 
Marshalltown Central Business District 

Deacons of First Presbyterian Church, 
Thank you so much for the beautiful peace lily 

you sent me in memory of my mother, Evelyn 
Hunter Berger.  It was so appropriate as she was 
such a gentle person, and wonderful mother.  This 
will be a daily reminder to me of the peaceful 
home she provided for her family. 

Sincerely,  ---Karen Colwell  

We would like to thank the Deacons for the 
beautiful poinsettia plant we received for my 
mother, Hope’s, funeral.  We appreciate the cards 
and prayers we have received from our wonderful 
church family.  Thank you for helping us deal with 
the loss. 

 ---Barry & Sue Bryant 

Thanks to all the people that remembered me 
at Christmas time.  Your calls and thoughtfulness 
were little notes from God to me.   

I remember, once again, how thoughtful and 
caring this church is. It’s difficult to be alone and 
know that people are caring and loving.  We have 
a great church family and sometimes we forget 
that there are wonderful people who care.  We are 
so blessed.  

God bless each of you.  I am so blessed. 
---Jean Evans 

Thank you so much for your generous 
donation of $200 to our K-9 Fund.  As you know, 
our K-9 Unit has provided valuable assistance to 
our officers, and they help make Marshalltown a 
safer community to live in.  It will only be through 
generous donations such as yours that we can 
continue our K-9 program.  We really appreciate 
your donation.   

Again, thank you in helping to maintain our  
K-9 program. 

---Michael W. Tupper, Chief of Police 

We want to express our sincere appreciation to 
First Presbyterian Church for your support of the 
Emergency Food Box (EFB) program during the 

year of 2012.  Our records indicate that 189 food 
items  and $319 in donations were received from 
First Presbyterian Church.  Your generosity 
enables this ministry to continue. 

The EFB is located at 109 S. 3rd Street in 
Marshalltown and is open weekdays, 1:30 – 4:30 
p.m.  We provide a four-day food supply packed 
according to family size.  Recipients become 
eligible to use the EFB by referral from pastors or 
human service agencies in Marshall County. 

---Jackie Patterson, EFB Coordinating Team 

Dear Church Secretaries and Pastors, 
I would like to thank all of you for the many 

years of dedication to the House of Compassion. 
It takes the church village to make a place like the 
House of Compassion stay in operation. With lots 
of prayer and volunteers we can truly serve the 
poor among us right here in Marshalltown as you 
have all shown. God bless you on YOUR journey. 

---Jean Bergen 
 

It is important for any 
institution or group to plan for 
its future. With that in mind, 
our church has begun to put 
together a “Strategic Planning 
Committee” to look forward at 

our church’s ministry and the sharing of the 
Gospel of Jesus Christ to our community. 

One way of looking at this is to ask, “What is 
our raw material and what do we produce?”  

People who come to the church or are 
brought by a member generally are looking for a 
church to meet their needs. They want youth 
programs for their children, they want music that 
fits their individual tastes, and they want to feel 
good about their religious experience. When they 
choose a church they choose it because it offers 
what they want. They are religious consumers 
looking for programs that fit their specific need. 
This is the raw material that a church gets to work 
with. 

We are not a factory, but we do have a 
production goal. We want to produce disciples of 
Jesus Christ. A disciple is a follower, student and 
servant of Jesus Christ. The church is the Body of 
Christ and each individual has a place and 
function that is necessary for the health and 
mission of the church. The goal of the church it to 
take religious consumers and turn them into 
disciples through the worship experience, small 
group bible study, Sunday school classes and 
various other programs.  

When an individual’s perspective shifts from 
asking, “What do I get from the church?” to “What 



Good News from First Presbyterian Church, January 31, 2013, page 6 

can I do for God’s Kingdom?” then a disciple is 
being produced.  

The committee will now need to evaluate how 
effective we are in enabling this transformation to 
occur. The largest part of the work is done by the 
Holy Spirit at work in individual’s lives, but what 
can we do as a church that fosters the right 
environment for spiritual growth. 

If you are interested in participating in this 
conversation we would invite you to join us. 
Please talk to me. 

��������	
���������	
���������	
���������	
�  
 

 

January Session Actions  

The Stated Session Meeting of First 
Presbyterian Church, Marshalltown, met in the 
Lower Lounge at 7:12 p.m. on Tuesday, January 
15, 2013.   

A quorum was present. Moderator Rev. Dr. 
Richard King opened the meeting.  Pat Heming 
led the devotions and gave the prayer.   

Motion prevailed to approve the amended 
minutes of the December 18, 2012 Stated Meeting 
noting a change in Dave Beckmann’s Housing 
Allowance ($18,705) and Utilities ($4,805) for a 
total of $23,510.  

Bill Eilers  and Elizabeth Smuck  were 
introduced to the congregation as new members 
Sunday, December 30.  Floyd Lynch  was 
removed from the roles due his death, January 3, 
2013. 

Matt Broshar presented the Financial and 
Investment Committee reports.  December giving 
was down from previous years. There wasn’t as 
much year-end giving. Overall, giving was down 
compared to last year. Spending is in line with the 
budget, and we continue to have a positive cash 
flow.  Money continues to come in for the Building 
Fund. The Maundy Thursday offering goes to the 
Deacons and has been covering their budget so 
money hasn’t been transferred to their account. 
Matt is working on updating the memorial money, 
and should have an updated report in February.  
He will make recommendations to Session as to 
where the undesignated money could be spent. 
Some additional money has come in and is 
designated for missions. Motion prevailed to pay 
on a monthly basis the first quarter of designated 
mission obligations to PCUSA.  The Investments 
have earned some interest money and from the 
sale of some stocks given to the church.  The 
Investments Committee needs to have more 
people serving on it and a chairperson named so 

the committee can meet regularly.  This will be 
referred to the A & P Committee to get three new 
people to replace those who have resigned or 
fulfilled their terms.   

Committee Assignments: Rich King 
distributed a sheet with preliminary committee 
assignments and committee chairpersons.  
Motion prevailed  to elect Dave Freel as the 
Clerk of Session.  Jon Rottink is the chairman of 
Christian Education and would be approving his 
own bills for the youth. Motion prevailed to have 
Karin Podhajsky sign the bills for Christian 
Education. The policy for approval to pay bills will 
be referred to the A & P Committee to review.  

Missions  – Judy Erion noted the committee 
didn’t meet in January. 

Stewardship  – No report. 
Worship & Music  – Rich King reported, and 

discussed serving etiquette for Communion to the 
new Elders and named the new Elders to serve 
Communion. Motion prevailed  to approve 
serving Communion the first Sunday of each 
month, on Maundy Thursday and Christmas Eve, 
and the first Sunday of January, 2014. 

Communion—216 on December 2, 180 on 
December 24, and 156 on January 6. No home 
Communion was taken. 

Evangelism  – Rich King reported they have 
finished the Acts 16:5 series.  Presbytery will hold 
seminars twice a year for training for Elders.  The 
first seminar is “Radical Hospitality” Saturday, 
April 20, at Marshalltown First Presbyterian 
Church.  Rich requested that all the Elders plan to 
attend.   

Christian Education  – No report.�
A & P – Bruce Wirin reported that the 

committee has completed most of the staff 
evaluations. They will review the retirement plans 
for the Youth Director and Office Manager so they 
can defer money from their pay check into a 
retirement plan.  Motion prevailed to allow the A 
& P Committee to establish retirement pension 
plans. Motion prevailed to have the chairperson 
of the A & P Committee be the signer to start the 
retirement plans, and if there are any changes  
that would need a signer.  The retirement plans 
would be of no cost to the church. 

M & I – No report. 
Property  - Pat Hemming reported that the 

committee is working on lighting, a camera and 
the wiring in the Sanctuary.  More people will be 
needed to work on the sound board with a new 
camera. Kurt Lynch suggested that any memorial 
money coming in for his father, Floyd, should be 
used for a new sound system and hearing aids 
for those with a hearing impairment. 
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Other Business  – A sheet was passed around 
for Elders to sign up for devotions for the 2013 
Session meetings. 

Motion prevailed  to approve Linda Kauffman 
as the Financial Secretary.  Two new counters 
need to be appointed.  

Motion prevailed to have Dave Freel help 
count the offering the first Sunday, Craig Henze on 
the second Sunday, Tedra Henze on the third 
Sunday and Brenda Mosher on the fourth Sunday.  
Property will look into finding a safe place to keep 
money coming into the church during the week. 

Leonard Stubbs has agreed to serve a three-
year term as a Deacon in the class of 2015. 

The meeting was adjourned with small group 
prayer. 

 
 

Roger Schoell,  Rev. Dr. Richard A. King, 
Clerk    Moderator 

 

 

 
�

Reminder:   
Feb. 3—Boy Scout Sunday 
Feb. 10—Transfiguration of the Lord  
Feb. 13—Ash Wednesday  
Feb. 14—Valentine’s Day  
Feb. 17—First Sunday of Lent  
Feb. 17—Sweetheart Banquet 
Feb. 18—Presidents Day 
Feb. 19—SESSION 
Feb. 24—Second Sunday of Lent 

�
�
�
�

Newsletter deadline with March 
information is WEDNESDAY,  

FEBRUARY 20, 2013. 
�
�
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     1  
 
Orlyn 
    Langenbau 
Jacob     
      Thiessen 

2  
 
Margaret 
      Ferhle 

3  
 
Jacob Butler 

4 5  
 
Barb McBride 
Connie  
    Montover 

6  
Paul        
   Podhajsky 
Jon Rottink 
Bruce Wirin 

7 8  
 
Bill Lawyer 
Herb Rickert 

9  
Mavis Gray 
Glenn  
VanStaalduine 

10  
 
Amanda 
        Vogt 

11 
 
 
Bob Sullivan 

12 13 14  
 
Sara Reed 
Chris Tullis 

15  
Douglas 
        Cooper 
Chad Pietig 

16  
 
Lauren 
        Grabau 

17 18  
 
Tyler Peglow 
Jim Perkins 

19 20  
 
Elaine Freel  
Lavonne    
       Watkins 

21 22 23  
 
Betty Jacobs 
Valerie King 
 

24  
Beth    
      Harrison 
Kathryn  
      Schaudt 

25  
 
Caroline 
Kauffman 

26  
 
Val Wilson 
     

27 
 
Martha Hall  

28  
 

29 
 
Dylan Witt 
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 Jan. 6                       Jan.13            Jan. 20              Jan. 27                 
Worship Leader…      
                  9:00 …... Doug Boyd Angie Pietig Roger Anders Bill Eilers   
Greeters   9:00…… Mike Hancock R. Hayes/B. Jacobs    L. & J. Stubbs    Lee & Michelle Wilkinson   
Fellowship Hosts...  J. Evans/B. Jacobs Darrell Meyer M. & C. Tullis   _______________    
Cup Washers…… Steve Strand/Family Don & Donia Wilson Becky Sharpshair Ron & Linda Kauffman         
Nursery  . . . . . . . .   Marylou Beckmann & Addie Wilkinson &  Jan Faber &  Barb Hawkins &        
                                     Doris Strand          Ellen Podhajsky          ________________        Doris Strand         
Deacons . . . . . ….     Joe & Shala Ludley Connie Montover & Harlan & Marcia Keith & Diane Oleson 
  Barb Wollam Quick 
Donuts . . . . . . . .  Ron & Dorothy Wilson Darrell Meyer Jim & Marge Wolfe Terry & Rhonda Buzbee 
Flowers  . . . . . . .   Bob & Barb Boeyink Matt & Diane Broshar ______________ ________________    
Ushers . . . . . . . .           FIRST SUNDAY      SECOND SUNDAY      THIRD SUNDAY          FOURTH SUNDAY     FIFTH SUNDAY  
    Team Captain     Terry Buzbee            Matt Tullis                       Roger & Karen Schoell   DeLoris Holubar           Dick & Barb McBride 
     Ed Jackson Donita Anders                   Pat & Mary Hemming       Bonnie Bradbury            Doug & Karen Bacon 

     Jim Perkins Roger Anders                    Ron & Linda Kauffman     Shirley Egli              Doris & Orlyn Langenbau 
     Harlan Quick Stan & Nancy VanWyk                            Craig & Tedra Henze  Steve Strand 
     Larry Schrum Barb Vovos                                        Betty Jacobs Jerry Rakowicz 
     Don Turbiville                                         Mary Lovig 
                                            

Usher Alternates in alphabetical order (9:00 a.m. – All Year )  
 Tim Bell Clyde Evers Craig Henze Mary Lovig Yasuyo Smith  
 Roger Bristley Kelli Grabau DeLoris Holubar LaVern Paul Matt Tullis   
 Doug Butler Ted Grabau Joe Holubar Harlan Quick Barb Vovos    
 Brinda Evans Jim Grimmius Doris Langenbau Marcia Quick Dale Wedgwood  
 John Evans  Orlyn Langenbau Jerry Schaudt Dorothy Wilson  
    Don Smith Ron Wilson  
       


